

Dear Sir/ Madam,

On behalf of the Prosecutor, I thank you for your query on how to submit information to the Office of the Prosecutor. The Office welcomes the submission of information on crimes that may fall within the jurisdiction of the Court.

Communications may be addressed to the Office of the Prosecutor, Information & Evidence Unit, Post Office Box 19519, 2500 CM The Hague, The Netherlands, or sent by email to <a href="mailto:otp.informationdesk@icc-cpi.inf">otp.informationdesk@icc-cpi.inf</a>, or sent by facsimile to +31 70 515 8555.

Communications should be written in one of the working languages of the Court, i.e. English or French, or if that is not possible, then in one of the other official languages, i.e. Arabic, Chinese, Russian or Spanish. It is preferable for communications to contain as much detailed information as possible.

Please be aware that the submission of information does not automatically trigger an investigation. In accordance with the Rome Statute, the Office of the Prosecutor must analyse all information submitted in order to determine whether the rigorous criteria of the Statute are satisfied. As you may know, the International Criminal Court has a carefully defined jurisdiction and mandate. We are pleased to provide supplementary information below summarizing the main aspects of the Court's jurisdiction.

Once a decision is taken whether or not there is a reasonable basis to proceed with an investigation, the Office will promptly inform the senders of relevant communications, along with reasons for the decision. The Office will protect the confidentiality of all information submitted.

We are grateful for your interest in the Court. If you would like to learn more about the work of the Court, I invite you to visit our website at <a href="https://www.icc-cpi.int">www.icc-cpi.int</a>.

Best regards,

Information & Evidence Assistant Office of the Prosecutor International Criminal Court